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employees and the public that it is in the best interest for certain aliens seeking special immigrant 
benefits to file for them concurrently.  For example, to be considered eligible for special 
immigrant status, unmarried sons and daughters of international organization officers or  
employees must properly file an application for adjustment of status (Form I-485), or an 
application for an immigrant visa if abroad, in addition to the petition for special immigrant 
classification (Form I-360), by their 25th birthday.  To minimize the possibility that qualified  
aliens do not lose their eligibility for special immigrant benefits, we are issuing the following 
guidance regarding the centralization of the processing of  Forms I-360 and I-485 filed by aliens 
seeking special immigrant classification under section 101(a)(27)(I) of the Act and/or adjustment 
of status based upon classification as a special immigrant under 101(a)(27)(I) of the Act. 
 

As of February 23, 2004, an alien petitioning for special immigrant classification under 
section 101(a)(27)(I) of the Act may concurrently file Form I-360 with Form I-485 only at the 
Nebraska Service Center.  Applicants may be eligible for a waiver of the interview pursuant to 
existing I-485 interview waiver criteria. Forms I-360 and I-485 must be filed simultaneously, 
i.e., at the same time bundled together in a single mailer or delivery packet with proper filing 
fees, at the Nebraska Service Center by the alien in order to qualify as “concurrently filed” 
applications.  
 

In addition, the Nebraska Service Center will be the designated service center to accept a 
petition from an alien seeking classification under section 101(a)(27)(I) of the Act who chooses 
to file only the Form I-360.  Any subsequent filing of a Form I-485 by an international 
organization special immigrant must also be submitted to the Nebraska Service Center, together 
with evidence of the approved I-360. 

 
Any pending petitions and applications at the Texas Service Center, the California 

Service Center, and the Vermont Service Center or at district offices on February 23, 2004, 
should be adjudicated to completion and not forwarded to the Nebraska Service Center.  
Petitions and applications arriving at offices other than the Nebraska Service Center on or after  
February 23, 2004, should be forwarded to the Nebraska Service Center until the instructions to 
the Forms I-360 and I-485 have been amended to include the correct filing address.   
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